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	Rigby Lane, Bromsgrove, Worcestershire B60 2EP

Tel: 01527 875475  Fax: 01527 870211

Headteacher: Mrs T Smith
www.rigbyhallschool.com
Email – office@rigbyhall.worcs.sch.uk


24th January 2018
Dear Parents / Carers,
As we are now back and settled into the Spring Term I just wanted to update you on what the class would be covering this term. As of next week we will be returning to just 4.2 and the merger that has happened for the last couple of months with 3.3 will cease upon Mrs Ferran’s return. Whilst I appreciate this has been a challenging time for everyone I have to credit the students for the maturity they have shown. 
The table below shows you what students will be covering throughout this term in their core subjects;

	Maths
	In Maths this term students will be focusing on key Number aspects linking to the Entry Level qualification. They will be developing both mental and pen and paper methods for solving addition and subtraction problems. We will also be covering the topic of geometry and focusing on shape and their properties.

	English
	In English 4.2 will be reading and analysing different texts including A Midsummer Nights Dream and The Boy With the Striped Pyjamas. They will also be looking at humorous poems. Each week they will continue to be given spellings to learn. 

	Science
	In Science 4.2 will be looking at many chemical reactions and what is produced by these. We will find out how we can speed up or slow down these reactions. We will look at how the chemicals that make up the Earth's atmosphere has changed over billions of years and how human activities have increased the amounts of some substances in the atmosphere. We will also find out about how water is made safe for us to drink.

	Cookery
	In this lesson pupils will be following an accredited course that will focus on developing key skills for their future.

	DT
	Students are now following the OCN course in craft skills. This term they will be designing and building their own product out of wood or plastic.

	PE
	Students will be developing an understanding of different aspects of fitness and how they link to a variety of sports.


	JASS
	During this lesson students will be continuing to complete components for the Silver Award. We will be focusing on the ‘Me and My World’ section with a focus on how we can tackle plastics pollution.

	ICT
	This half term students will be using computers to help write and send emails as well as focusing on developing aspects towards gaining an Entry Level accreditation.


In addition to the above subjects students will be starting a vocational option of either Art, Horticulture, Sports Leader or Catering.
We will continue to have a whole school assembly on a Monday morning with the focus being on celebrating good work and achievements. Therefore if your child has anything to be celebrated please put a note into the diary. 
It has been wonderful to see a significant improvement in uniform being worn by all in key stage 4 recently. So, can I thank you for your support in ensuring your child attends school in the correct uniform and brings the correct PE kit on Mondays. 

Later this year your child will be completing their final examinations so can I reinforce the importance of attendance to ensure that vital work is not missed. We will also be completing some mock examinations towards the end of this term to start to prepare the pupils and help support any anxieties that arise.

Should you have any queries or concerns then please do not hesitate to contact either myself or Mrs Giles.
Yours sincerely

Mrs Niki Byrne (Class Teacher)

Mrs Louisa Giles (Class TA)
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“Valuing every achievement”

